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Newsletter 
Unitarian Universalist Congregation of the  

South Jersey Shore 
 

Volume 17, Issue 06  June 2015 
 

June Services 
 

We meet at our UU Center, Pomona Rd and Liebig Street, Galloway NJ (near the north entrance to Richard Stockton College).  
Services are at 10:00 am unless otherwise noted. 

 

June 7 
Annual Meeting  

11:15 am 

Religious Education (RE) Sunday  
Led by Melissa Hutchison and the Our Whole Lives 7-9 Grade Class 
Our annual intergenerational RE Sunday service concludes the religious education school year.  

This year our service will highlight our UUCSJS children’s religious education program, 

recognize our dedicated teachers, and celebrate our first ever 7-9 grade O.W.L. graduates 

through their personal reflections and musical selections. 

June 14 

SUNDOWN TOWNS: A Window on White Privilege 
Rev. Cynthia Cain 

Some years ago, prompted by an African-American member of my church in Kentucky, I began 

a study of what are called "Sundown Towns," places where, historically, Blacks were explicitly 

or implicitly warned to be OUT by sundown.  These places are everywhere, including South 

Jersey.  As the new Civil Rights movement begins, what are white allies called to do?  

One thing is to learn the history.  Thereby, we begin to learn and teach others about White 

privilege.  It's painful and hard.  But becoming whole can be that way.  It is necessary.  

June 21 

We All Need Someone Who… 
Guest speaker David Chapman 
Dave discusses basic human needs we all have as individuals and as part of our communities.  

What do we need from our relationships with other people and groups of people?  What do we 

have to offer our friends and families and communities and how does it benefit us when we 

share ourselves with others? 

June 28 

Bumper Sticker Wisdom 
Lay speaker Lauren Porr 
Bumper Stickers.  Tweets, Advertisements.  Sound bites.  We are exposed to them all the time, 

but are we really paying attention to what they are telling us, or what we are telling ourselves 

about them?  Lauren Porr, engineer and over-analyzer, attempts to dissect the kind of short and 

sweet (and sometimes not-so-sweet) messages that we're constantly bombarded with and how 

"wise" they really are. 

 

 ANNUAL MEETING OF THE UUCSJS 

Sunday, June 7, 2015 at 11:15 am 

All documents can be viewed at the members webspace. You do not need a password. 
http://members.uucsjs.org/annual-reports/  

 

 

http://members.uucsjs.org/annual-reports/
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Our guest speaker… 

Dave Chapman was born in Newark, New Jersey and 

grew up in the suburban town of Glen Ridge, New Jersey. 

He has been a shoe shine boy, moving man, golf caddy, 

limousine driver, truck driver, life insurance agent, stock 

broker, financial advisor, and worked retail at The Home 

Depot.  

Having studied the humanities and comparative literature 

at Ohio Wesleyan University, he is now a freelance writer 

and teaches several classes in the Humanities as an Adjunct 

Professor at the Osher Lifelong Learning Institute at 

Rutgers University. 

Dave is an active member of the First Unitarian 

Universalist Fellowship of Hunterdon County in 

Baptistown, New Jersey. He serves on the church’s Sunday 

Services Committee, leads one of the congregation’s Men’s 

Covenant Groups, and is his congregation’s Envoy to the 

Unitarian Universalist United Nations Office.  Dave is also 

an Interfaith Minister and has delivered sermons at 

eighteen Unitarian Universalist congregations in New 

Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, and Maryland. 

Dave’s hobbies include fresh water fly fishing, surfing on 

the Atlantic Ocean, social psychology, comparative 

religion, and, of course, the theology and interfaith 

outreach programs of Unitarian Universalism. 

He lives in Flemington, New Jersey, with his wife, Janice 

Buffalow. 

 

Book Lovers Group will meet on Friday, June 19 at 7 pm in 
the UU Center Library. Our topic of discussion will be  
THE INTERESTINGS by Meg Wolitzer (postponed from 
March). If you did not have time to read it then you have 
another chance now! In addition, we will be choosing 
novels for next September through June. Come ready to 
advocate for your selection! Any questions contact Angela 
Wexler.  
 
Margaret Circle will meet on Thursday June 4 at 1 pm in 
the UU Center Library. This will be the last formal Margaret 
Circle for the season. As usual Joys and Concerns will be 
followed by a short meeting. Marsha Hannah will delight us 
with refreshments and Kathryn Kelley has agreed to lead 

us in a conversation under the topic Conscious. Please 

plan to attend this special time of exchange filled with 
loving-kindness. If you plan to attend please RSVP Shelee 
by email at sheleer955 @ hotmail.com.  

 

Support our congregation by doing what  

you already do – buy groceries!  
with gift cards for your local Acme or Shoprite! 

Using these gift cards for groceries nets the congregation 5%. 
We also have Fair Trade coffee, tea, and chocolate! 

Summer Music 

Did you know that some UU congregations actually 

close down during the summer?  Others cut back to 

one service a month.  Well, we just keep rolling along!  

June and July will not have specific worship themes, 

which provides some freedom in music choices as 

well.  I hope to try something different with the 

summer music.  I would like to give the choir a much-

deserved break and provide an opportunity for other 

musicians to share their gifts with us.  We generally 

have 3 musical pieces during a service:  Prelude, 

Offering, and Postlude.  Our congregation will enjoy 

hearing something different and you will have the 

pleasure of contributing in a new way.   Singers and 

players:  I plan on proactively seeking you out if you 

do not contact me first!  If you feel reticent, join me in 

a duet.  If you want to play, we will find a way to make 

it happen.    

-- Barbara Miller -- uucsjsmusic@gmail.com 
 

Volunteers Needed  

To Take Money From Nice People! 

The Fair Trade Coffee Table needs volunteers for a few 

Sundays in June and July. Remember, you get points in UU 

heaven if you are involved in an activity with the words 

“Fair Trade” and “Organic.” Stop by the table any Sunday 

for a quick in-service or contact Barbara Morrell or Angela 

Wexler.  

 

Murray Grove Annual Gathering 

Where:  Murray Grove historical site and retreat center 

located in Lanoka Harbor, NJ (Exit 74, Garden State 

Parkway). For directions, visit www.murraygrove.org. 

When:  Friday June 12 through Sunday, June 14  -- Come 

for any part of the weekend: 

 Friday night - cookout/potluck dinner and campfire – 

starting around 6:30 pm 

 Saturday - unstructured playtime for kids and relaxing 

time for adults  

 Sunday morning – a participant-led Children’s 

Chapel/Sunday service 

How much: We are requesting a donation of $20 per adult 

and $10 per child per night, or $40 per adult, $20 per child 

for the weekend. All children must be accompanied by an 

adult. 

A donation of any amount will be gratefully accepted, and 

please do not let the cost keep you at home.  

Contact Heidi Jannsch at sjsdre@gmail.com for more info. 

  

http://www.murraygrove.org/
mailto:sjsdre@gmail.com
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UUCSJS 

Ministerial Search Committee 

NOMINEES 

When UUCSJS members were invited to join 
small group circles on Sunday, April 19, we were 
each asked to identify five to seven (5 to 7) 
trusted members of our community whom we 
wished to represent us on the new Ministerial 
Search Committee (MSC).  

Those most frequently nominated were then 
contacted to ask if they could serve the 
congregation in this key capacity. 

Based on these responses, the Board of 
Trustees is pleased to place the following names 
before the congregation for approval as 
members of the Ministerial Search Committee at 
the Annual Meeting on Sunday, June 7, 2015. 

Betsy Erbaugh 

Member since 2013; previous UU affiliation in 
Indiana; current CRE Committee Chair; recently 
completed co-teaching OWL curriculum; co-
leader with Rev. Cynthia Cain, Safe 
Congregations workshop. 

Jim Gentile 

Member since 2007; Past President, UUCSJS 
(7/2009-6/2011); previous Ministerial Search 
Committee (MSC) member; served on 
Nominations Committee, among others; 
presently Co-Chair, new Social Justice advisory 
panel; Lay Speaker.  

Marsha Hannah 

Charter Member (2000); lifelong UU; Committee 
on Ministry Chair; served on Adult RE, Worship, 
Nominations and Hospitality committees, among 
others; previous MSC member, Clean Team; Lay 
Leader. 

Jack Miller 

Member since 2004; Choir member; Sound Crew; 
Ad hoc Congregational Committee on writing the 
Covenant of Right Relations; former Building & 
Grounds Committee Chair and Crew; Lay Leader 
and Lay Speaker. 

Rev. Cynthia is on leave until mid-June.  
Her column will return in the July newsletter. 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Betsy Searight 

Charter Member; long-time Chair, Membership 
Committee (and chief welcoming presence for 
most newcomers); former Congregational 
Administrator; dedicated steward of UUCSJS 
records and history; Caring Ministry Team; 
Stewardship and Nominations committees, 
among others. 

Paul Utts 

Charter Member; lifelong UU; Past President, 
UUCSJS (7/2003-6/2009); previous MSC 
member; long-time CRE teacher; recently 
completed co-teaching OWL curriculum; 
Nominations Committee Chair; Finance and 
Stewardship committees, among others; Lay 
Speaker. 

Angela Wexler 

Member since 2009; previous UU affiliations; 
Chair, Book Lovers Group; presently coordinates 
Free Trade Coffee sales/supplies (under Social 
Justice umbrella); Clean Team; previous MSC 
member; served on Committee on Ministry. 

 

  

Rev. Cynthia will be away on leave until mid-June. 

In the case of an emergency, contact  
a Board member, Transition Team member,  

or the church office, and someone  
will be able to reach her. 

 

Rev. Cain’s Office Hours 
Wednesdays 10-2 and by appointment 

Read more of Rev Cynthia’s reflections at 

www.ajerseygirlinkentucky.blogspot.com 

http://www.ajerseygirlinkentucky.blogspot.com/
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What is 

Family Promise 

of Atlantic 

County? 
Family Promise of Atlantic County is a nonprofit organization 

that is committed to helping low-income families achieve 

lasting independence. Approximately one dozen 

congregations in Atlantic County and other volunteers meet 

homeless families’ immediate needs for shelter, meals and 

support.   

UUCSJS is one of the host congregations of Family Promise 

of Atlantic County.  We are working both internally and at the 

county level to get the program underway.  When fully 

operational, Family Promise of Atlantic County will provide 

temporary housing, food, and services to homeless families.   

How does it work?  Each host congregation will house one or 

more homeless families, up to 14 people, for one week, four 

times a year.  When we are hosting, we will provide breakfast 

and dinner each day that week.  UUCSJS volunteers have 

agreed to prepare and serve meals, with two members 

spending the night at the UU Center during the hosting weeks.  

Family Promise of Atlantic County supplies the cots for 

sleeping. 

During the daytime, the families go off to a Family Promise 

Day Center.  Children will go to their respective schools, and 

parents will utilize the Family Promise Day Center to search 

for jobs and receive occupational counseling.  In the evening, 

they return to the congregation that is hosting them that week.  

Family Promise of Atlantic County still needs two more 

congregations to serve as host congregations before we can 

begin.  We also need a van, a Day Center, and more funds. 

That is why it’s so important that the Family Promise of 

Atlantic County Art Auction is successful!   

So please buy a ticket and attend!  Tickets are now on sale 

after services: see either Prim Reeves or Janet Longo.  For $10, 

you get entry to the auction, door prizes, a chance auction, 

wine and cheese, hors d’oeuvres, and desserts.  We have the 

potential to make thousands of dollars, depending on how 

many people are present at the auction an hour into it.  Your 

presence is important!   

The event will be held the evening of Saturday, June 6th at 

St. Mark’s Episcopal Church on Pitney Road in Galloway 

(just south of Jimmie Leeds Road).  The auction is being run 

by Marlin Art (www.marlinart.com). 

By Jesse Connor 

A big Thank You goes out to ALL of the volunteers who 

see that our 7,000 square-foot UU Center and its 

surrounding six acres are safe, clean, aesthetically pleasing, 

and sustainably maintained. And a special Thank You goes 

out to Steve Fiedler for his oversight, dedication, and 

under-the-radar attention to the needs of our Center. 

Building & Grounds Committee members, Jesse Connor, 

Steve Fiedler, Steve Hall, and 

Chris Holaday oversee the 

Clean Team, the Adopt-a-

Garden-Bed Volunteers, the 

Skilled Maintenance Volun-

teers, the Annual Blue-Jean-

Sunday effort, and snow 

removal. 

Adopt-a-Garden-Bed Volunteers maintain the garden 

beds around our Center. Thanks goes out to Raven Ahmed, 

Carolyn Baum, Betsy Erbaugh, Pat Kennedy, Pam 

Hendrick, Barbara Miller, Jack Miller, Betsy Searight, and 

Marcia Wolfe for keeping our native plantings looking their 

best. 

Many tasks – from mowing to snow shoveling and toilet 

repair - were performed this past year by Skilled 

Maintenance Team volunteers. Thanks goes to Steve 

Fiedler, Jeff Taylor, Steve Hall, Chris Holaday, Jack Miller, 

Al Marten, and Bud Smith. 

Heartfelt thanks also goes to Clean Team members:  Gayle 

Eaves, Kelli Flores, Marsha Hannah, Barbara Morrell, and 

Angela Wexler who meet once a month to address the 

shortfalls of our very limited professional cleaning budget.  

And thanks to everyone who helped out on Blue Jean 

Sunday! Our annual budget would be much higher without 

all of the tasks performed by UUCSJS’s dedicated B&G 

volunteers.  
  

Some facts about the homeless in Atlantic County: 

 Out of 746 homeless people in Atlantic County as of 
2013, 172 are homeless children. 

 68% of homeless children are age five and under in 
Atlantic County. 

 The number of children who are homeless has increased 
71.5% in Atlantic County between 2011 and 2013. 

http://smasnj.com/
http://www.marlinart.com/
http://www.marlinart.com/
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Poetry is about the grief. Politics is about the grievance.  

-- Robert Frost (1874-1963) 

Breathe in experience, breathe out poetry.  

-- Muriel Rukeyser (1913-1980) 

I have nothing to say, I am saying it, and that is poetry.  

-- John Cage (1912-1992) 

Poetry is just the evidence of life.  

If your life is burning well, poetry is just the ash.  

-- Leonard Cohen (1934- ) 

I was reading the dictionary.  

I thought it was a poem about everything.  

-- Steven Wright (1955- ) 

I don't think I've ever read poetry, ever.  

-- Eminem (1972- ) 

 

“Nights can be tough” 
I can’t fully express how scary it is when a man with a 
gun tells you ‘you’re fighting and trying to walk away 
from me’ as you stand still, attempting to comply. 

By KENNY WILEY, uuworld, 5/18/2015 
 
“A white police officer tells Raziq to get up and leave 
the building. Standing and wiping his face, Raziq tells 
him that he works at the school. He attempts to show 
his school ID and key to the building. The officer 
ignores both -- Raziq’s biggest indication that the 
stakes of his every movement are dangerously high…  

It took Raziq a few days to realize just how shaken 
and upset he was, and it didn’t immediately register 
with me that I ought to go and visit him. Aloud and 
internally he searched for alternative explanations for 
what happened to him, something other than racial 
profiling. For some black folks, especially well-off 
millennials, the internal dance of navigating race 
brings exhaustion because so many of us were 
convinced by white friends growing up that racism no 
longer mattered, if it even existed. Maybe that had 
nothing to do with race. Maybe that cop is rude to 
everyone. Maybe I’m just reading too much into it. 
Maybe I shouldn’t complain. We can talk ourselves 
into circles of anxiety and confusion.” 
 
Read the whole story at uuworld: 
http://www.uuworld.org/articles/nights-can-be-tough 

 

Poetry –  
thoughts that breathe,  

words that burn* 
By popular demand, our Poetry Service 

is returning!  

If you have joined since 2011,  

this will be a new experience for you.  

Members and friends read favorite poems or original 

poems, with musical interludes. Dive into your past and 

revisit a poem you wrote for school. Still in school?  

Bring something you wrote for a class.  But remember, 

you do not need to have written the poem yourself.   

A date has not yet been chosen but will likely take place July 19 

or 26.  Barbara Miller will be coordinating.  If you wish to 

participate, please contact Barbara at uucsjsmusic@gmail.com.  

(You can speak with her after a service, but DO reinforce the 

conversation with a reminder email!)   

* Thomas Gray (1716-1771) 

Native Plant Sale  

a Huge Success! 
Thanks so much to each of you for helping to make our 7th 

annual Plant Sale & Swap a huge success! 

Our sale and swap take a lot of work to pull off from so 

many people: help with planning, generating publicity, 

designing and printing order forms (thanks, Judy, for your 

talents and time on that huge job!), tabulating and double-

checking orders, collecting boxes, organizing & labeling 

boxes, off-loading plants, checking plant numbers, filling 

orders, double-checking orders, guarding the plants 

overnight, assisting customers with orders, setting up and 

taking down the tables, supplying food to the volunteers, 

ID'ing plants, answering plant questions, promoting 

natives, and assisting with Sunday's post-sale…  I am 

leaving out some of the tasks, but you can see why all of 

you who helped were needed to pull off this annual 

sustainable-landscaping fund-raiser. 

Extra thanks to some special friends for their  expertise: 

Master Gardeners Patti Cassidy and Steve Whitford, and 

South Jersey's premier native plant educator, naturalist and 

author, Pat Sutton. 

Here's a run-down of the numbers for this year's sale: 

 76 advance orders (even more than last year's previous 

high total of 54) 

 Advance order perennials and grasses: 884 

 Advance order shrubs and trees: 256 

 Swap and other plants purchased: 180 

 Estimate of plants swapped and donated: 350+ 

We should all take pride in the number of native plants we 

distributed to homes in southern NJ as well as to a school, 

a community college native pollinator garden, and two 

Galloway Township native plant gardens! 

 

 

  

http://www.uuworld.org/articles/nights-can-be-tough
mailto:uucsjsmusic@gmail.com
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Board of Trustees 

May 2015 

The regular monthly meeting of the UUCSJS Board of 
Trustees was held on Wednesday, May 20, 2015 at 6:30 pm in 
the Lounge at the UU Center, President Art Wexler presiding. 
Chalice lighting words were chosen by Karen York, and joys and 
concerns were shared. 

• Discussion/Action Items 

 —New model for Social Justice. The Board welcomed 
former president Jim Gentile, who along with Ron Hutchison has 
agreed to co-chair a new Social Justice (SJ) advisory panel. The 
new model is being implemented to restructure how (and how 
many) social justice actions are initiated, supported, and carried 
out within our congregation. [The Board voted to approve the 
new Social Justice model, derived from UUA resources, at a 
special meeting held on Wednesday, February 4, 2015.] Gentile 
had questions for the Board about how the new model was 
intended to function, and in the discussion that followed it 
became clear that more information needs to be communicated 
to the congregation about this new way of “doing Social Justice.” 
Words about the new model have been put forward in the past 
few months, but more is needed. 

 —Request from Anti-Racism Task Force. The first “action 
group” likely to be sanctioned under the new SJ model is the 
newly formed Anti-Racism Task Force, which as its first act has 
requested Board approval to display the banner, “Black Lives 
Matter” at the UU Center. 

 —A motion to approve the Anti-Racism Task Force’s request 
to display a “Black Lives Matter” banner was passed by the Board 
unanimously, with the expectation that this will be accompanied 
by an educational process, and with an inquiry as to cost of 
acquiring the banner. 

 • Announcements 

 —The next Board Talk Back will be held on Sunday, June 14 
at 11:15 am in a downstairs classroom. 

 —The UUCSJS Family Promise Team urges support for 
Family Promise of Atlantic County’s Art Auction fundraiser, to 
be held Saturday, June 6 at 7 pm at the Church of St. Mark and 
All Saints, 429 Pitney Rd., Galloway. Tickets are $10 each and 
may be purchased from congregant Janet Longo. To earn the 
most reward, attendees must stay at least one hour into the 
auction. 

• Reports 

 1) Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer Karen York distributed her 
written report for May 2015, showing account balances (as of 
04/29/15) as follows: TD Bank Checking/Operating: $19,209.91; 
TD Bank Designated: $458.41 (of that, $208.41, Margaret’s 
Circle); TD Bank Reserve (Capital): $3,101.05 (of that, CC3 
funds, $101.05); and Fidelity Investments Reserve (Capital): 
$1,793.34. [Total Reserve: $4,894.39 (CC3 funds, $101.05)] 

  —Capital Campaign 3. As previously reported, the 
general canvass phase of CC3 has been completed, with 53 
pledges totaling $130,513 in contributions. Special payments to 

mortgage principal (representing paid pledges to date): 
$96,185.50; pending payments to mortgage principal: $5,045; 
remaining mortgage principal (after regular May installment plus 
the pending payments): $276,583; outstanding pledges toward 
mortgage principal due by December 2016: $29,282.50. 

  —Mortgage Refinancing. The treasurer reported as 
follows: “We have a commitment letter from TD Bank for a 
mortgage of $290,000, amortization period of 20 years, with an 
interest rate of 3.99%, to be reset in 5 years.” She stated that 
we now expect the refinance amount to be $270,000 or lower. 
We anticipate that the closing will occur on or before June 10, 
she said; the final amount of refinance will affect our monthly 

payments for the next five years. The title search and financial 
review have been completed, she added. 

  —Building Use Request. The treasurer told the Board 
that the Coalition for Peace and Justice has requested use of the 
sanctuary on Friday, August 7 from 6-9 pm for a remembrance 
of the 70th anniversary of the atomic bombing of Hiroshima and 
Nagasaki (August 6 and 9, 1945), “to remind people of the 
unrealized promise to abolish nuclear weapons worldwide.” The 
event will include speakers and possibly, a film; light snacks will 
be served. The Coalition has requested waiver of the building 
use fee, requiring Board approval. 

 —A motion to approve waiver of the building use fee for the 
Coalition for Peace and Justice commemorative event on Friday, 
August 7, was passed by the Board unanimously. 

  —Utility Pole Incident. The treasurer was happy to 
report that our insurance company, Church Mutual, has been 
successful in its subrogation effort following the two-car accident 
on Pomona Road in February that smashed our electric conduits 
housed in a utility pole. We have been informed that a check for 
$1,000 to reimburse our deductible is “in the mail.” 

 2) Minister’s Report. Rev. Cynthia Cain has taken the first 
of two months’ vacation (May 15 to June 15). Her annual report 
has been received and will appear in the reports compendium to 

be sent out before the Annual Meeting on Sunday, June 7. Rev. 
Cynthia, who is an ex officio member of the Board, could not be 
present at the May meeting. 

 3) Staff & Committee Reports. The usual call for Board 
reports was waived in May due to the request for annual reports; 
the deadline was extended to Friday, May 22. Response has been 
good and annual reports to the congregation are expected to be 
circulated on or before Sunday, May 31, one week ahead of the 
Annual Meeting. 

• Updates/Follow-Up 

 —Ministerial Search Committee (MSC). Board member 
Melissa Hutchison reported that she has re-confirmed their 
willingness to serve with each of the seven (7) UUCSJS members 
who were nominated most often by fellow members and who 
agreed to accept this assignment. These seven nominees will be 
introduced to the congregation on Sunday, May 24 with an insert 
in the Order of Service, and by other means such as the MWA. 
The Search committee will be placed before the congregation for 
approval at the Annual Meeting on Sunday, June 7. 

 —Bylaws Changes. Secretary Judy Pereira told the Board 
that one additional needed change has been found that will need 
approval at the Annual Meeting on Sunday, June 7, for a total of 
five (5) proposed amendments, two of which pertain to the 
Ministerial Search Committee. A revised set of proposed Bylaws 
changes will be sent to congregation members as soon as 
possible, on or before Sunday, May 24, with the additional 
change clearly marked on page 7 of the Bylaws. 

 —Website. On behalf of the still-informal Communications 
team, Vice President Jon Luoma reported that progress has 
slowed a bit of late; “we’re kind of stuck,” he said. However, the 
group continues to embrace the importance of improving our 
UUCSJS presence across multiple social media platforms, 
developing a new logo, and much more. Stay tuned. 

• Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 8:42 pm. 

― Judy Pereira, Secretary 

The NEXT REGULAR MEETING of 
the UUCSJS Board of Trustees will be held on 
Wednesday, June 17, 2015 at 6:30 pm 

in the Lounge at the UU Center, 
75 S. Pomona Rd., Galloway, New Jersey 
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CHILDREN’S RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

 

Thank You and You’re Welcome! 

As we reach the end of another church-school year, we 

pause to thank the members of UUCSJS who provided 

our youth with another fantastic RE program year.   

This year we were privileged to once again have 

Karen York lead the youngest group of Pre-K-1st  

graders for the entire school year, while our 2-6th grade 

had a variety of leaders who filled in as needed 

throughout the year.  Thanks to Jessica Dunn, Kelli 

Flores, TJ Jannsch, Mariann Maene, Dana Dyuk and 

Neil Hutchison for their flexibility and willingness to 

try their hands at leading the 2-6 graders this year.  Our 

first ever 7-9th grade Our Whole Lives (OWL) group 

was facilitated by Betsy Erbaugh and Paul Utts with 

Michael Cluff and Bud Smith filling in as leaders on 

the “non-OWL-days.”  Meredith Massey and Olivia 

Smith were ever-present in the toddler room, 

welcoming some of our youngest future members.  

Recurring assistants Margaret Rea, Ronda Cluff and 

Abbie Smith deserve accolades for their dedicated and 

reliable volunteering as class assistants throughout the 

year.  Our CRE committee consists of the teachers and 

assistants listed above as well as Colby Tippins who 

ensures that our fall and spring celebrations are festive 

events for all in attendance.  And finally thank you to 

Melissa Hutchison for coordinating our RE Sunday 

service! Please accept my heartfelt gratitude for your 

work this year.  

Thank you to all members of the congregation who 

help in the UUCSJS RE program… 

You’re Welcome… to join us in RE anytime! 

See you in September! 

Heidi Jannsch 

UUCSJS Director of Religious Education 

 

ADULT RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Helping to give our members and friends the information and 

support necessary to find their own way along 

their spiritual path. 

Well, we find ourselves at the beginning of another 

summer!  Time for picnics, trips the beach, and high 

gas prices!! 

A couple of new programs are starting this summer: 

Everyday Spiritual Practice  

This began on May 23.  Based on the book, Everyday 

Spiritual Practice, a collection of 38 essays by 

prominent UU ministers and laypeople. Organized 

around five areas of life, the essays describe how 

spirituality can be present in everyday activities such 

as traveling to work, talking with our children, saving 

mementos, working in the garden, and having dinner 

with our family. Watch the MidWeek Announcements 

for the frequency of this program. 

Introduction to Mysticism and the search for 

deeper spiritual wisdom  

Starts the 2nd Sunday of June at 11:30 and will 

continue every 2nd Sunday as long as there is interest.   

Ongoing programs: 

 Buddhist Study Circle:  led by Alan Oliver (4th Sunday 

at noon) 

 Journaling:  led by Bob Baum (1st Monday at 6:30 pm) 

 The Course In Miracles:  led by John Walther (every 

Wednesday at 7:30 pm) 

 Singing Meditation:  led by our Music Director 

Barbara Miller (1st Tuesday at 7:30 pm but call 

Barbara to confirm) 

Enjoy your summer!! 

Charlie Roberts 

Adult RE Chairperson 

 

 

Buddhist Study Circle 

The Buddhist Study Circle, led by 

Alan Oliver every fourth Sunday, 

will be on hiatus over the 

summer. 

When it returns there may be a 

reconfiguration or new meeting time. 
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Staff 
 

Interim Minister 

Rev. Cynthia Cain 

Music Director & 

Worship Coordinator 

Barbara Miller 
uucsjsmusic@comcast.net 

Associate Credentialed Director of Religious Education 

Heidi Jannsch 

sjsdre@gmail.com 
 

Office Administrator 

Corrin Disman 

uucsjsadmin@gmail.com 

Bookkeeper 

Kathleen Hartnett  

uucsjs.bookkeeper@gmail.com 

 

Board of Trustees 2014-15 
 

Doug Dickinson, Melissa Hutchison, Jon Luoma, Judy Pereira,   

Joe Terrazzini, Art Wexler, Karen York 

 
Newsletter – Mariann Maene – newsletter@uucsjs.org 

Visit us on the Web:  www.uucsjs.org 
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